
President’s Report:
At the August 27, 1999, Executive Council meeting, President

Sarcevic reported that the Society is in stable financial condition;
we have been called upon by a number of prestigious institutional
agencies for support (such as United Nations agencies, The Hague
Conference, etc.).  He reported that since the last Executive Council
meeting we have had two regional conferences, one in Prague for
Central and Eastern Europe, and one in Albuquerque, New Mexico
for North America. Also, the ISFL is increasingly invited to consult
with major international bodies.    

At the request of President Sarcevic the ISFL will send
UNESCO and its Commission on Human Genome Project the
papers presented at our Oxford Conference on Biomedicine, Human
Rights and Family Law.  

Also, at the suggestion of President Sarcevic members of the
ISFL who have belonged to the Society for more than 25 years, as
well as others who have rendered distinguished service to the
Society, will be honored at the Tenth World Conference in
Brisbane.  (Ed. -We ask all members to notify President Sarcevic or
the Secretary-General  of  names of persons to be considered for
inclusion in the list of honorees.)  

* * * * * * *

Secretary General’s Letter:
I am pleased to report that the California Western Law School

Journal of International Law has agreed to publish a symposium
issue next year (2000) containing papers presented at the Prague
conference (offering a chance for publication for all papers–some
may need to be revised before they can be included).  Persons who
presented papers at the Prague conference should contact Abel M.
Yanez, Exec. Editor, California Western International Law Journal,
225 Cedar St, San Diego, CA 92101- 3090, tel (619) 239-0391;
email <ayanez @law.cwsl.edu> for further information if they have
not already been contacted by him.

I also am pleased to inform the members of the Society that
the Executive Council has voted unanimously to co-opt John
Dewar and Stephen Parker, co-convenors of the Tenth World
Conference in Brisbane, Australia, to membership in the Executive
Council to serve until the next election.  

Two separate proposals have been made to host the Eleventh
World Conference of the ISFL (in either 2002 or 2003).  A proposal
for a world conference in Salt Lake City, Utah, has been made by a
member, including letters from the mayor of Salt Lake City and the
Salt Lake City Convention Bureau.  The conference would follow
the 2002 Winter Olympic Games  in Salt Lake City.  Linda Nelsen
and Peter Lødrup have proposed that the next conference convene
in Copenhagen and Oslo, starting with sessions held for a day or
two in Copenhagen; then conferees would take a boat trip
overnight to Oslo, and convene the  next session in Oslo. Your
input about where and when you would prefer to have the next
world conference (after 2000 in Brisbane) is welcome.  Contact any
member of the Executive Council (names and addresses are in the
membership booklet and on the Society’s website listed below).
The Executive Council would welcome any additional proposals
to host either a World Conference or a Regional Conference of the
Society.  Persons interested in making proposals may contact the
Secretary-General (or any other member of the Executive Council)
to have the proposal raised at the next Executive Council meeting.

Members are encouraged to check and use the Society
website, hosted on the homepage of the J. Reuben Clark  Law
School at Brigham Young University.  The URL is: http://www.

law. byu.edu/ISFL/Main.html.  Also, I always welcome and
encourage members to send notice of recent publications and of
notable accomplishments to include in the newsletter.  Please send
that information to me at the address on the masthead of this
newsletter. 

We will publish a new membership booklet for all members of
the Society next year, and want to include accurate information
about the names, addresses, telephone, email and fax numbers of all
members.  Please check the information on your listing on the
membership list posted on the website (http://www. law.byu.edu/
ISFL/Main.html), and please send any corrections, additions or
changes to me (at the address on the masthead) or to the Treasurer.

Lynn Wardle, Secretary-General
* * * * *

Message from the Treasurer:
In the March ‘99 Family Letter I asked your attention for the

subscription. In order  to continue our Society, it is very important
that we not have extra costs. Unfortunately some members forget to
send me their wish to be deleted or  their change of address, which
leads to unnecessary costs for the International Survey and mailing.
So it  is absolutely necessary to send me changes of address as soon
as possible. Those who want to withdraw their membership should
do so at least two months before the end of their subscription
period, so before 1st November 1999!!  My address and fax number
are in the subscription form and letterhead. Another wish is that the
membership/subscription forms are better filled in.  Please write
clearly or type and do not forget to mention the expiry date if you
pay by credit card. Every member who pays his subscription
receives a member- ship card from me, which indicates the years of
payment. Only half of the second reminders for subscriptions to
those members who had not yet paid their dues, were answered.
Please, avoid unnecessary costs and pay at my first request. I thank
you in advance for your cooperation in this matter. Unfortunately
we will have to delete those members who have not paid and did
not reply at my request for payment.

To promote membership of our society you will find
information and an inscription form in the membership booklet and
in the International Survey. Please, promote our society with your
colleagues and ask them to become ISFL members. The more
members we have, the more profit we can offer to our members. If
the costs for the International Survey increase, the board will have
to decide to raise the dues in order to maintain the advantages for
ISFL members. We hope however to avoid this increase.

    - Paul Vlaardingerbroek, Treasurer.
* * * * *

Report of the Editor of the Annual International Survey:
At the August 29, 1999, Executive Council meeting, the Editor

of the Annual International Survey, Dr. Andrew Bainham,  reported,
inter alia: "The Society has now produced four volumes of the
International Survey. Each has contained just over 30 articles. The
latest to appear is the 1997 Survey which was published in May of
this  year. I am happy to report that the editorial work on the 1998
Survey is well advanced. I have received thus far 26 contributions
and it is certain that several others will shortly arrive. I expect to be
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in a position to deliver the manuscript to the publishers by early
October which ought to result in publication fairly early in 2000. So
far as coverage is concerned, every Survey, including the one in
preparation, has included pieces from every continent and, again, I
am pleased to report that this will also be true of the 1998 volume.
Forthcoming 'highlights' include the first ever Palestinian
contribution, the re-emergence of France( last included in the 1994
Survey) and the reappearance of Papua New Guinea which was last
included in the former Annual Survey. That will continue."  He
noted, however, that the publisher, Kluwer, has raised the price of
publication for the paperback issue twice and now wants to raise it
again.  With approval of the Executive Council, Dr. Bainham will
explore possible alternative publishers.

* * * * *

Reports on Recent Conferences: 
Oxford Biomedical-Family Law Conference. Ruth Deech

hosted and co-convened with Marie-Therese Meulders Klein a very
successful International Conference on Biomedicine, the Family,
and Human Rights at St. Anne’s College, Oxford, 27-30 August
1999.  The conference attracted 125 delegates from 29 countries
around the world. The proceedings began Friday evening in perfect
late-summer weather with a lovely outdoor reception under a
canopy on the lawn at St. Anne’s College.  Sessions on Saturday
and Sunday featured some of the most knowledgeable world
authorities on issues arising at the intersection of biomedical,
family and human rights law, especially from Europe.  The
conference gave participants the chance to hear from some of those
experts, and provided many excellent opportunities for participants
to get acquainted with and discuss the issues with them and with
each other.  In addition to general speeches from such delightful
preserters as Professor Christine Gosden and representatives of the
Council of Europe, major sessions explored implications of new
artificial reproduction technology for family law, ethics, and
medical practice, and the implications of evolving genetic
procedures for issues of parentage, patient consent, confidentiality,
responsibility, privacy and family life.  A lovely closing banquet
was held Sunday evening at Wadham College.  Kluwer will publish
the proceedings of the conference.   The Secretary-General also has
agreed to publish the papers of the biomedical conference on the
ISFL website when the convenors provide them to him.  

Albuquerque Conference on Unions.  Professors Sherri Wolf and
Alan Parkman (University of New Mexico) co-hosted a very
successful North America Regional Conference at Albuquerque,
New Mexico, June 10-12, 1999.  Nearly 60 members of the Society
attended. The conference topic was A More Perfect Union?
Marriage and Marriage-Like Relationships in Family Law. Panels
addressed such topics as Domestic Partnership, Children of
Marriage-Like Relationships; Custodial and Visitation Issues in
Non-traditional Families; Step-families; Support Issues for Partners
and Children; Theoretical Perspectives on Marriage and
Marriage-Like Relationships, and Interjurisdictional Issues
Concerning Marriage-Like Relationships.  Small break-out sessions
provided for excellent discussions.  A keynote address delivered by
Judge Ferguson of the Navajo courts, describing family relations
and family law among the Native Americans in the southwest was
particularly fascinating.  The papers were a very good quality.  The
New Mexico Law Review (and the secretary general notes the BYU
Journal of Public Law and the Canadian Journal of Family Law)
agreed to consider papers for publication.  The meetings were held
in the Sheraton Old Town Hotel, across from the delightfully
restored "Old Town" "Pueblo Santa Fe" which provided a wonderful
area for attendees to walk, talk, visit, shop, and explore the Spanish
Mission era theme sights and stores in the wonderful weather of the
American southwest. Eighteen (18) new members joined (or
resubscribed to) the Society during the conference.   Margo Melli,
Lynn Wardle, Sanford Katz, Don MacDougall, Nick Bala, Nancy
Polikoff, and Marsha Garrison helped Professors Wolf and Parkman
organize the successful conference. 

* * * * *

Publications:
The on-line Legal Scholarship Network is planning a new

electronic journal of abstracts on Family and Children's Law, which
is expected to begin on-line publication by mid-October.  The
journal will publish abstracts of working papers, forthcoming
articles, and recently published articles dealing with family and
children's law.  The journal will also provide information about
relevant conferences and meetings.  AALS Family and Juvenile
Law Section members with listed e-mail addresses will be notified
by e-mail when the journal begins publication.  For further
information, to learn how to subscribe, or to submit an abstract,
e-mail June Carbone, Santa Clara University School of Law, at
jcarbone@scu.edu or Jane Spinak, Columbia Law School at
spinak@law.columbia.edu.

Divorce Litigation, a publication of the National Legal
Research Group in Charlottesville, Virginia, USA, and carried on
Westlaw, is a monthly periodical with a circulation of about 350,
devoted to current and emerging issues in family law.  It is aimed
at the practitioner, but prides itself on academic excellence.  The
Executive Editor of Divorce Litigation, Laura W. Morgan, an ISFL
member, would like to publish articles by members.  Although most
articles run between 50K bytes and 100k bytes, length and
deadlines are not an issue, since publication is monthly.  (A 7 year
index is at <http://members.aol.com/nlrg1/index.htm>.)

If you are interested in writing an article, please contact Laura
a t  ( 8 0 0 )  7 2 7 - 6 5 7 4 ,  o r  b y  e - m a i l  a t :
goddess@supportguidelines.com  

The Irish Journal of Family Law, which deals with all aspects of
Family Law and is published about three times yearly, welcomes
articles and commentaries from scholars and practitioners. Address
enquiries to: Frank Martin, B.C.L., LL.M., M.A., (Editorial Board,
The Irish Journal of Family Law), Lecturer in Law, National
University of Ireland Cork, Cork, Ireland. Tel.(353)021-902531.
Fax.(353)021-270690. Email: f.martin@ucc.ie 

UNICEF announces that a new book, Child Work and
Education: Five Case Studies from Latin America (Maria Cristina
Salazar & Walter Alarcon Glasinovich eds., Ashgate Publishing,
UK, 1998) is available.  This book examines the relationship
between child work and education, and educational reform
proposals are presented. The current price is $10 per paperback
book (previously $5.00, but the notice was not received until the
introductory price expired).  Place orders by email at
orders@unicef-icdc.it 

Gerda A. Kleijkamp, Family Life and Family Interests (Kluwer
Law International, Boston, London, The Hague, publishers) (1999)
416 pp, hardbound, ISBN/ISSN: 9041111360.  A comparative
study on the influence of the European Convention of Human
Rights on Dutch family law and the influence of the United States
Constitution on American family law and on filiation law in
California, New York and Texas in particular. 

* * * * *

Recent Family Law Publications of ISFL Members (organized by
topic): 

1. Family Law in General: History; Theories
David C. Day, "Binding Bargains [:] When Is A Deal A Deal?

Solicitor Agreements in Matrimonial Matters" (1994), 1 Family
Law 12-14 (Federated Press, P.O. Box 885, Stock Exchange Tower,
Montreal, QC H4V 1K2);

David C. Day, "Evidence [:] The Learned Treatise As Shield And
Saber" (1997), 3 Family Law 134-138.

Michael Freeman, FAMILY, STATE AND LAW (2 vols.) (Ashgate
1999).

Encarna Roca, FAMILIA Y CAMBIO SOCIAL (FAMILY AND SOCIAL

CHANGING), 277pp. (Civitas. Madrid 1999) (discussing the
application of Human Rights to the field of the Family Law).



Elaine E. Sutherland, CHILD AND FAMILY LAW (T. & T. Clark,
Edinburgh, 1999) 707 pp. + 38 pp. app. and bibliography (general
text critically analyzing contemporary Scots law dealing with
children, with reference to comparative material).  

2. Before/Creation of Spousal or Quasi-Spousal Relations
Jose Ramon de Verda y Beamonte, Principio constitucional de

libre desarrolo de la personalidad y “jus connubi” (a proposito del
ATC 222/1994), (Constitutional principles of free development of
the persnality and marriage law), Octubre 1998, pp. 683-736.

Jose Ramon de Verda y Beamonte, Reserva mental y matrimonio
civil” (Mental Reservation and Civil Marriage), Comentario a la
SAP Madrid de 30 septiembre 1997, Anuario de Derecho Civil,
1998, fasc. III, pp. 1511-1522.

Lynn D. Wardle, "The Fundamental Importance of Laws
Protecting the Marriage-Based Family," in LIBER AMICORUM,
MARIE-THÉRÈSE-MUELDERS-KLEIN, DROIT COMPARÉ DES PERSONNES
ET DE LA FAMILLE 639-659 (Bruylant Bruxelles, 1998). 

Frank Martin, "The Family and the Constitution-Principle and
Practice " in Murphy and Twomey(eds)    Ireland's Evolving
Constitution,1937-1997.  (Hart Publishers,Oxford,1998) pp79-96.

3. Before/Creation of Parent-Child or Similar Relations

4. Spousal Relations in the Ongoing Family
David C. Day, "Preventive Justice [:] Criminal Code’s General

Peace Bond (Part 1)" (1996), 2 Family Law 71-76;
David C. Day, "Preventive Justice [:] Common Law and

Criminal Code Peace-Keeping Remedies (Part 2)" (1996), 2 Family
Law 85-92;

Jose Cerda Gimena, "En torno a un tema clasico: Donaciones
Entre Conyuges" (On a classical Theme: Donations between
spouses). Revista Juridica del Notariado, No. 19, July-September
1996, pp. 9-119 (Madrid, July 1999). 

5. During: Parent-Child
Karen Czapansky, "Interdependencies, Families and Children,"

39 Santa Clara Law Review 957-1035 (1999) (proposing
interdependency theory to govern state intervention and give
content to "best interests of the child"). 

Andrew Bainham, Children: The Modern Law (2d ed. 1998) (has
become the leading undergraduate student textbook in the UK
dealing with the law of chidren).  

David C. Day, "Child Protection[:] Disclosure And Child
Protection Proceedings" (1994), 1 Family Law  18-24.

David C. Day, "Preventive Justice[:] Provincial-Territorial And
Parens Patriae Remedies (Part 3)" (1996), 2 Family Law 102-112.

William R Duncan, "La Convenzione dell’Aja del 1966 per la
protezione dei minori," ("The Convention of Aja of 1966 for the
Protection of Minors") in Atti del Convegno, Verso un diritto
minorale europeo, Genova 3-4 November 1997, Goethe Institut
Genua, 1998, 31-39.

William R Duncan, "Children’s Rights, Cultural Diversity and
Private International Law," in Children’ s Rights and Traditional
Values, ed.s Gillian Douglas and Leslie Sebba, Ashgate, Dartmouth,
1998, 31-46.

William R Duncan, "Administrative and Judicial Co-operation
with regard to the International Protection of Children," in
International Law and the Hague’s 750th Anniversary, ed. Wybo
P. Heere, T.M.C. Asser Press, the Hague, 1999, 199-208.

William R Duncan (With Robert Vitillo), "Armenia.  Report of
a Mission to Assist in Developing a Family-based Policy for
Children who are not Cared for by their Family or are at Risk of
Abandonment," UNICEF, 1998, 30pp.

William R Duncan , "Maintenance Obligations.  Note on the
Desirability of Revising the Hague Conventions on Maintenance
Obligations and Including in a New Instrument Rules on Judicial
and Administrative Co-operation," Hague Conference on Private
International Law, January 1996, 36pp.

William R Duncan, "The Hague Conference on Private
International Law and the Children’s Conventions," in Irish
Journal of Family Law, No. 2, 1998, 3-5.

William R Duncan, "Civil Law Aspects of Emerging Forms of
Registered Partnerships.  Private International Law Issues," Fifth
European Conference on Family Law, Council of Europe,
Strasbourg, February 1999, 11pp.

Frank Martin, Towards the Establishment of a Children's
Ombudsman; Champion of Children's Rights or Unnecessary
Interloper?  Irish Journal Of Family Law,   Part 1, November 1998
pp.8-14; Part 2, December 1998 pp.15-20.

Elaine E. Sutherland, "Parental Responsibilities and Rights
Agreements: Better half a loaf than none at all?" 3 Scottish Law and
Practice Quarterly 265 (1998) (dealing with a special form of
agreement, available only to unmarried parents, which enables the
father to acquire full  parental responsibilities and rights without
the need to go to court).

Gerda A. Kleijkamp, Family life and Family Interests, Kluwer
Law International, The Hague, June 1999, 416 pp.  (A comparative
study between the influence of the European Convention of Human
Rights on Dutch family law and the influence of the United States
Constitution on American family law and on filiation law in
California, New York and Texas in particular.) 

6. Termination/Post Relations of Spouses and Quasi-Spouses
Jose Cerda Gimeno, "La proteccion del acreedor en la

liquidacion de la sociedad de gananciales" (The protection of the
creditor in the settlement of spouses property rights). Report for the
IV Conference of the Associacion Española de abagados de
Familia, pages 83-164 (Ediciones Dykinson, Madrid, 1998) on the
subject of "Actuacion del abagado en temas patrimoniales de la
actualidad" (Family Lawyers’ Actions in current patrimony issues),
held in Madrid, 14-16 March 1997.

* * * * *

Personals:
Jaap Doek, a member of our Society, has been elected by the

UN for the International Committee on the Rights f the Child in
Geneva for the coming period.

Rachel-Claire Okani of University of Yaounde in Cameroon
has been a Fullbright Scholar at Florida A & M University
teaching Gender Studies in the Honors Program from August
1998 through May 1999.  She also gave lectures at other
universities in Florida,  Louisiana, South Carolina, and Oregon
while in the USA.  

Dr. Ruth Farrugia of the University of Malta has been
working as a consultant to a Parliamentary Committee on
Children at Risk in keeping with a Council of Europe project. 
Last month she was appointed chair of the Children and Young
Persons Board which is a mandatory body responsible for
children taken into care. If any other members are engaged in
similar activities, she  would appreciate learning of that and
communicating with them.  Her address is: Dr Ruth Farrugia,
Faculty of Laws, University of Malta, Msida  MSD 06, MALTA
(EUROPE).

Paulo Lins E Silva of Brazil just finished serving as the
President of the Inter-American Bar Association and was honored
in June at the Annual Conference of the IABA.  

* * * * *

Forthcoming Conferences and Events:
Plan to attend the Tenth World Conference of the

International Society of Family Law , 9-13 July 2000, in
Brisbane, Queensland, Australia, which will address the topic of
Family Law: processes, practices and pressures. For further
information and a call for papers, see the flyer at the end of this
newsletter. 

University College London is holding an interdisciplinary
Colloquium on 'LAW AND RELIGION' on July 3rd and 4th
2000.  (Inasmuch as religious issues arise in both family settings
and in family-related judicial proceedings, this may be of interest



to some Society members.)  Offers of papers and interest in
attending the colloquium should be sent to Professor Michael
Freeman; Fax: 0171 916 8539, E-mail: uctlsrr@ucl.ac.uk.

The Faculty of law Queens University in Kingston, Ontario,
Canada is sponsoring a conference on Domestic Partnerships,
21-23 October 1999.  Madame Justice Claire L’Heureux-Dube
will be the opening keynote speaker on 21 October.  Issues
including status, regulation, policy and interjurisdictional
recognition will be addressed by speakers from throughout
Canada, and from the United States and Europe.  For further
information, visit the conference website:
http://qsilver.queensu.ca/law/domestic; or contact the
conference organizer, Professor Martha Bailey at 613-533-6000,
ext. 77734, or fax 613-533-6509, or email
baileym@post.queensu.ca.

* * * * *   

Announcement of Conference on Marriage Policy 
and Call for Papers

Topic: Revitalizing the Institution of Marriage for the 21st
Century: Why and How
Setting a Research and Policy Agenda for Strengthening
Marriage 
When: March 9-11, 2000
Where: Brigham Young University, Provo, Utah
Themes:  Why is marriage a uniquely valuable institution that will
continue to benefit society and individuals in the 21st century? 
How can marriage be strengthened in the coming years?  What is
the role of law in supporting and strengthening marriage?  
Co-Sponsors:  J. Reuben Clark School of Law, Brigham Young
University;  Family Studies Center, Brigham Young University;
Columbus School of Law, Catholic University.  KBYU, a PBS-TV
station is planning a TV documentary on the family using this
conference. 
Confirmed Presenters and Topics:
Legal Scholars - 
* Brian Bix: "Reflections on the Nature of Marriage--With
   Reference to Dictionaries, Contracts, and Covenants"
* Teresa S. Collett: "Should Marriage be Privileged? The State's
   Interest in Childbearing Unions"
* David Coolidge:  "Revitalizing Marriage as an Institution:
   Overcoming Legal Paradoxes"
* Ruth Deech:  "Marriage and the New Reproductive
   Technology:  Risk or Revival?"
* Rainer Frank:  "Adoption by Unmarried Cohabitants, Same-
   Sex Couples and Single Parents in Europe"
* Laurence Nolan:  "The Modern Abolition of Marriage: The
   Limits of the Law and Raising Up a Sentiment for Marriage"
* Thomas Oldham:  "Recent Developments in Western Countries
   Regarding Unmarried Cohabitation, Registered Partnership
   and Same-Sex Marriage"
* Allen Parkman: "Good Incentives Lead to Good Marriages" 
* Petar Sarcevic: "Can Law Revitalize Marriage -- Reflections 
   on How and Why"
* Carl Schneider, "The Family as a Haven for Dependents"
* Katherine Spaht:  "The Effectiveness of Covenant Marriage 
   As a Response to the Culture of Divorce"
* Lynn D. Wardle: "Protecting Marriage in a Framework of
    Federalism and in an Era of Relativism"
* Richard G. Wilkins: "The Constitutionality of Special Legal
    Preferences for Marriage"

Social Scientists -
* Don S. Browning:  "The Language of Health vs. the Language
    of Religion: Competing Models of Marriage for the 21st

    Century"
* William H. Doherty:  "Marriage Permanence in a Consumer
    Culture"
* Maggie Gallagher:  "No-fault Divorce and the Privatization of
    Marriage"
* Norval Glenn:  "The Importance of Good Marital Matches"

* Wade Horn:  "Promoting Marriage to Promote Responsible
    Fathering"
* Robert Lerner:  "The Use and Abuse of Social Science
    Research about Parenting"
* Theodora Ooms:  "Strengthening Marriage in Low-Income
    Communities"
* Steven C. Nock:  "Rediscovering Marriage as a Social
    Institution"
* David Popenoe:  "A Marriage Research Agenda for the 21st

    Century: Ten Critical Questions"
* Diane Sollee:  "The Current State of the Marriage Movement 
    in the U.S. and Abroad" 
* Scott Stanley:  "The Hope of Divorce Prevention Through
    Premarital Education: What We Know/What We Don't
    Know--Yet"
* Linda J. Waite:  "Scholarship on Marriage: Where Do We Go
    from Here?"
* Barbara Dafoe Whitehead:  "Contemporary Mating Patterns 
   and Their Implications for Successful Marriage"

**********

Call for Papers:  Scholars from all academic disciplines are invited
to submit by October 10, 1999, a one-page proposal to present a
10-25 page paper related to the theme of the conference.  At top of
proposal five title (line 1), author(s) (line 2) and institutional
affiliation and email/fax/phone/mail addresses (line 3).  For further
information, contact: Lynn D. Wardle, BYU Law School, 518
JRCB, BYU, Provo, UT 84602, <wardlel@lawgate.byu.edu> or fax
(801) 378-5893.  Other scholars contact Alan J. Hawkins, Director,
Family Studies Center: <hawkinsa@byu.edu> (801)378-7088.

**********

Registration: Send $115 before 1/15/2000 (or $140 after
1/15/2000)  to Revitalizing Marriage Conference 2000,
Conferences and Workshops, Brigham Young University, 136
HCEB, Provo, UT 84602.  Include name, address, phone, fax, email,
and meal preference (fish, chicken, beef or vegetarian). 



Tenth World Conference of the 
International Society of Family Law 

9-13 July 2000
Brisbane, Queensland, Australia

on
Family Law: processes, practices and pressures. 

The organizing committee invites you to participate as a delegate or presenter at the 
International Society of Family Law 10th World Conference 

Submissions are invited on the conference theme – 
Family Law: processes, practices and pressures. 

Have your say and participate in challenging discussions on issues that will shape the future of family law

DON’T MISS OUT!!

Submit your abstract before 8 October 1999 if possible for inclusion in the business
program.  All abstracts are subject to review.  For further details contact the conference
secretariat. 

NEWSFLASH!!

Conference keynote speakers include:
@Mary Robinson, UN High Commissioner for Human Rights (to be confirmed)
@Chief Justice Alistair Nicholson, Family Court of Australia
@Professor Carol Smart, Leeds University, United Kingdom
@Dr Benoit Bastard, CNRS, France
@Joan Kelly

Social activities will complement the scientific program, providing the perfect opportunity to network with
colleagues and enjoy Brisbane’s hospitality.

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION:
Contact the conference secretariat: -
       Intermedia Convention & Event Management
       PO Box 1280
       Milton  Qld  4064
       AUSTRALIA
       Ph: +61 7 3369 0477
       Fax:+61 7 3369 1512
       Email:isfl2000@im.com.au
       Web:www.familylaw2000.conf.au 


